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From Pastor Larry,  
 
Greetings and salutations and all that good stuff! With Covid-
19 seemingly dictating our way of living responsibly and 
closing so many parts of typical daily life and living it, we can 
begin to feel like we have forgotten what typical and everyday 
use to look like.  Days and weeks and months now kinda meld 
together, and I find myself saying things like, “How can it be 
Monday again already?”  I think last month had to have at 
least seven or eight Mondays in it.  Am I alone in feeling this?  
 
As the deadline for our Unifier came around (wasn’t it was 
just yesterday) I thought of the movie starring Bill Murray 
called “Groundhog Day.” Then I had to wonder if I already 
hadn’t used that example in the last edition of this newsletter. 
I was half tempted to dig a copy up and look, but I decided 
that it would make this example even more vivid if I had used 
the movie.  We need to be mindful, intentional, and deliberate 
(or as the ancient Hebrews called it, having “Kavanah” (did I 
already use this example too?).  OYVEEY!  
 
Each and every day, no matter how “the same” it may seem, 
the day is not anything less than special, unique, authentic, 
and different.  It is always a gift from God to us.  It would serve 
us well not to allow our days and weeks and months just to 
drift into one another and become a giant conglomerate of 
time. Remembering this gift occurs only when we practice 
gratitude and employ our praise and thanksgiving.  It happens when we recognize and celebrate the gift 
of each day no matter how “same” or mundane they initially may feel.  Gratitude is the antidote and cure 
for all things. 
 
As we move into this one and only month of November 2020 as a people of God, we will worship and 
celebrate and be mindful of what it means to be pilgrims of praise and a people of thanksgiving.  Every 
Sunday, we will be guided by God’s Holy Word and see how gratitude is described, used, manifested, and 
enjoyed by the people of God as they live their lives in their realities, which were at least, if not more so, 
challenging like ours. 
 
Come to worship and leave equipped as a warrior of gratitude and let’s lean into God’s will and Way as 
we celebrate our awesome Church family together.  10:30 a.m. Sunday’s in the Sanctuary or online. Come, 
let us worship and rediscover who God says we are. 
 
Soon I hope to see and be with you, 
+Pastor Larry Cameron 
12th Seated Pastor of the Historic Bethany Union Church of Chicago. 
  



SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 1: FALL BACK, TOTENFEST,  & COMMUNION SUNDAY  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Solitude as soul care 
Richard J. Foster (Celebration of Discipline) says solitude is “more a state of mind and heart” 
than a place: “There is a solitude of the heart that can be maintained at all times. Crowds, or 
the lack of them, have little to do with this inward attentiveness.” 
 
Although Jesus preferred crowd-free alone times, that’s not always feasible. But no matter your 
surroundings and responsibilities, you can carve out intentional time to “be still” (Psalm 46:10). 
Try these tips for adding solitude to life’s rhythms: 
 

• Take a day. Every month or two, enjoy a day of solitude. Turn off your phone and spend the day with God. 
• Take an hour. Treat this time as an important calendar appointment. Keep it free to protect your solitude. 
• Take a minute. Before a big meeting or as you’re answering the phone, breathe deeply and invite God into the 
moment. 
—Janna Firestone  
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TOTENFEST 
 

Remembering and 
celebrating the lives of the 

faithful who have died. 
 

Jack Graves 
Laura Faye Gradolf 



Sunday, November 22: Christ the King, Dedication of the 2021 Pledge Cards 
 

 
 
 

Thursday, November 26: Thanksgiving Day 
 

Due to COVID, Bethany Union will not have a Thanksgiving Service. 
 

Thankfulness, studies show, has multiple physical, mental and 
emotional benefits. Psychologist Robert Emmons calls 

gratitude “fertilizer for the mind” because of its powerful 
effects.

 
He admits gratitude isn’t always easy — especially 
when life throws us curveballs (see the year 2020) 
— but says it can be most helpful during and after 
difficulties. Emmons suggests reframing challenges 
using thankfulness-based language. Ask, for 
example: Though I wasn’t grateful for the 
experience at the time, how can I be now? What 
lessons did I learn, and how did I grow as a 
person?  
Throughout his letters, the apostle Paul reframes his 

extensive sufferings and urges us to do the same. 
“Give thanks in all circumstances,” he writes, “for this is 

God’s God’s will for you in Christ Jesus” (1 
Thessalonians 5:18, NIV). (Newsletter Newsletter 11/20) 

  

Christ the King Sunday 

Dear Bethany Union Family, our 2021 Stewardship Campaign is wrapping up. Pledges will be dedicated 
on Christ the King Sunday, November 22 during Worship. We sent letters, pledge cards and stamped 
addressed envelopes to everyone. We are pleased to report that we had 22 responses totaling $64,600. 
We still have a long way to go, so please consider making a commitment to our 2021 campaign. Either 
mail your pledge or drop it off in the church office. Thank you for those who turned in their giving cards. 
Please return your giving card as soon as possible so they can be included in the Dedication Service 
and so the Trustees can prepare the projected 2021 budget for a vote in January. God bless you. Chuck 
Diddia, Treasurer-Elect



Saturday, November 28: Hanging of the Greens 
Sunday, November 29: The First Sunday of Advent 

 
The Season of Preparation 

 
It doesn’t seem possible, but we are fast approaching 
the Christmas Holidays. In looking at the calendar, we 
see that Advent, the Season of Preparation, begins on 
Sunday, November 29th. Even though it is 
Thanksgiving weekend, we hope to decorate our 
Sanctuary on Saturday, November 28th. We’re doing 
less than usual, putting up the tree in the Sanctuary, 
and hanging the greens and wreaths. It will be nice to 
put a tree in the foyer where people going by can see 
our spirit brightly lighted. These are tentative plans, 
with the COVID uncertainties, but please plan on 
helping and mark your calendars. Call the office if you 
can help. We will confirm the plans as we get closer 
to the Hanging of the Greens at Bethany Union 
Church. 
 
The December Unifier will have an order form for 
Poinsettias to grace our beautiful altar. We’ll need 
them back by December 13th. 
 
Once again, many hands make for light work. Please 
plan on helping, Saturday, November 29th.
Thank you, Chuck Diddia, House Chairman 

COVID-19 and Compassion’s Work in Bolivia 

Last Updated: 10/19/2020 

  The Bolivian ministry of health reported a slowdown of 
new COVID-19 infections, with a recovery rate of 71%. On 
Oct. 1, the country entered a new phase of “post-
confinement,” allowing the resumption of commercial, sports, 
cultural and religious activities. School is canceled, both 
online and in-person, untiluntil at least 2021. Group activities 
at all Compassion child development centers remain on hold. 
Partner churches are working to provide food, disease 
prevention materials, and hygiene supplies to beneficiaries 
and their families. Since the crisis began, staff members 
have distributed 427,053 food packs and 197,303 hygiene 
kits and provided 1,119 individuals with medical 
support. They are also checking in with families via phone to 
provide spiritual and emotional support and arrange for 
telehealth calls. Compassion Bolivia has deployed teams of 
physicians and psychologists to support frontline church 
partners and has conducted trainings to help churches safely 
resume activities. 



 
 

UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE, 
OUR BIRTHDAY BASH

IS ON HOLD. BUT DO KEEP 
OUR BIRTHDAY PEOPLE IN 

YOUR THOUGHTS & 
PRAYERS. 

 

 

 

7 Daisy & Luis Rodriguez 
27 Masie & Andrew Greene 

 

  

Bethany Union Church of Chicago Board Members: 
As we head into the 2021 BUCOC Board Year, we would normally take this time to begin asking 
members of our congregation to consider joining various board positions as we head into our Annual 
Congregation meeting in January.   
 
Due to COVID-19 and the fact that the majority of the boards have been on pause since March of this 
year, we are asking for all current board members to stay on for the 2021 year (effectively a do 
over).  This will allow all of you to serve in the capacity we were originally hoping for, and keep our board 
positions mostly filled for the 2021 year. 
 
If this is not possible and you are unable to serve in your current board position for the 2021 year, please 
let your board chair know or contact the church office. 
 
We hope that all of you are continuing to remain safe and healthy as we head into the holiday season, 
and we look forward to worshiping together again soon. 
 
Peace, Love and Blessings, 
 
Mario Butler-Del Rio 
Council Chair 



 


